Data Submitted (UTC 11): 4/15/2021 12:40:52 AM

First name: Frederick Last name: Johnson

Organization:

Title:

Comments: Without going into the specifics of the proposed changes I want the USFS phase out domestic livestock grazing on federal lands. Domestic stock successfully competes against native wildlife and often spreads disease to wildlife. With wildlife numbers declining virtually everywhere we need to do everything possible to protect what is left. There is plenty of privately held land that can be used to raise domestic livestock. Only a very small percentage out of the total numbers of domestic livestock raised in the US uses public land so there is little real need to preserve this costly, to the taxpayers and to the health of the land, use.

The Biden administration is in favor of the 30x30 project to preserve 30 percent of land in the US as wildland by 2030. Phasing out grazing of domestic stock on public land will be a significant step toward meeting that objective.